
MILAN AREA SCHOOLS
BOARD OF EDUCATION

REGULAR MEETING
Wednesday, November 9, 2022

The regular meeting of the Milan Area Schools Board of Education was called to order in the
Milan High School Theater located at 200 Big Red Drive, Milan MI, 48160, by President Cislo
at 7:00 p.m. on November 9, 2022.

Board Members Present: Cislo, Kiger, Faro, Rosen-Leacher, Moccio, Heikka

Board Members Absent: Frait

Signed in Staff: Bryan Girbach, Ryan McMahon

Signed in Guests: Avery Powell, Kayden Engelhart, Maya Faro, Jessica Lubke, Aiden
Broadworth, Jenna McCall, Rachel Hobbs, George Elder

Pledge of Allegiance

Public Comment:  None

Motion by Kiger supported by Moccio to approve the minutes of the Regular meeting of October
27, 2022.  All Ayes. Carried 6-0

Motion by Faro supported by Rosen-Leacher to approve the bills/reimbursement of expenses.
All Ayes. Carried 6-0

Motion by Heikka supported by Kiger to approve the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA)
Appeal response resolution.  All Ayes. Carried 6-0
Heikka sought clarification on the Motion.

The Board held a discussion regarding the Board Operating Procedures

Public Comments
● Rachel Hobbs expressed concern related to the FOIA Appeal Response.

○ Mr. Girbach clarified an issue related to the FOIA Appeal Response.

Superintendent’s Comments were heard on the following topics:
● Upcoming District Events
● Fall Athletics
● Library Notification System
● 10-31-22 Professional Development
● Unofficial Board Election Results

Heikka sought clarification on the Superintendent’s comments.



Assistant Superintendent Comments were heard on the following topics:
● 10-31-22 Professional Development
● Grant Updates

Board Member Comments:
● Moccio proposed handing out books at the Milan Christmas Parade.
● Faro commented on get-to-know-you forms, encouraged the community to attend the

upcoming Puffs Production, he congratulated Rosen-Leacher and Sarah Meray on their
election victory, and thanked George Elder and Murphy Payeur for running for the Board.

● Heikka congratulated the Girls Swim Team on their 23 straight Huron League
Championship and their undefeated season, she thanked everyone that voted in the
election and contributed to record turnout, and thanked the election workers for running a
smooth election.

● Cislo discussed the upcoming student board representative orientation for Avery Powell
and Maya Faro.  He thanked the candidates who ran for School Board and the Township
and City Clerks for running a smooth election.

Time of Adjournment  7:27 p.m.


